

Minister for Police; Road Safety; Training and Workforce Development; Women's Interests

Our Ref: 45-41290 Your Ref: Petition 110

Hon Simon O'Brien MLC Chairman Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs Parliament House PERTH WA 6000

Dear Mr O'Brien

Sinon

Thank you for your correspondence of 23 March 2016 requesting comment on the terms of Petition Number 110 – Deregulation of retail trading hours, tabled by Hon Kate Doust MLC in the Legislative Council on 17 February 2016 and referred to the Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs.

I note this Petition relates to the impact that the deregulation of trading hours may have on people employed within this industry.

The Retail and Personal Services Training Council have advised that the proposed deregulation of trading hours will not have an impact on training delivery and demand.

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention and I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

LIZA HARVEY MLA

Liza Hanny

DEPUTY PREMIER; MINISTER FOR POLICE; ROAD SAFETY; TRAINING AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT; WOMEN'S INTERESTS

2 7 APR 2016